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June Volunteer Hours 267.5 = $6,716.93  

LCCPAAA Donates Trailer for Training Division 

Alumni Meeting Guest Speaker 

Alumni members enjoyed a great presentation at the 

July monthly meeting. Thank you to Chief Michael 

Kramm for giving a presentation on the duties of the 

chief at LCPD.   

 

 

The LCCPAAA is proud to support LCPD with the 

donation of this trailer for the Training Division. The 

trailer will allow the Training Division to be autonomous 

and highly mobile. It will also serve as a tertiary asset 

for SWAT & CART.  

 

 

LCCPAAA Prayer Vigil & Support Rally 

On July 14th   LCCPAAA hosted a Prayer Vigil and Support Rally at 

LCPD. Thank you to everyone who came out in the community to show 

support for our police officers. Bro. Steven McGehee from Baker 

Street Baptist Church lead a prayed over our law enforcement. 

Galveston County District Clerk, John Kinard, shared his experience 

in law enforcement. 

 Special thanks to HEB for donating water for everyone to drink on the 

hot summer day and thank you to Rick Owens from The Sticker Project 

for donating Red & Blue line decals to hand out.  Thank you to 

Appreciation Chair Kimberly Hall & President Jack Compton for 

organizing this event. 

 



 

 

 

League City Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association  

  We Back the Blue! 

Officer Greg Thomas has been employed with the League City Police Department for 3.5 years.  He 

graduated the police academy as Valedictorian and President of his class.  Upon his completion of 

the LCPD field training program, Officer Thomas was assigned to the patrol division where he 

currently serves.  He has been a proud League City resident for 27 years.  He and his wife, Kim, 

have been married for 13 years and have a seven-year-old daughter.   

Officer Greg Thomas 

On 4/29/2016 Officer Thomas requested permission to follow up on a case that involved alleged 

repeated family violence.  Previously, on 4/27/2016, Officer Thomas had conducted a welfare 

check initiated by the victim’s co‐workers and family who were concerned over the victim not 

coming to work and only receiving vague text messages from the victim.  Officer Thomas 

recognized that the victim’s vehicles were in the driveway of the victim’s home but could not make 

any contact at the residence.  On 4/29/2016 Officer Thomas made contact with the victim who 

advised her boyfriend did not have permission to drive her car but had taken it anyway.   As 

Officer Thomas spoke with the victim about her stolen car, he was also able to determine from the 

victim that she had been home on 4/27/2016 when he was at her house for the welfare check.  The 

victim informed Officer Thomas that her boyfriend had threatened her with bodily harm if she 

spoke with the police.  The boyfriend then forced her to text her family that she was okay.  Officer 

Thomas spent approximately 14 hours on 4/29/2016 working with the district attorney, obtaining 

arrest warrants, coordinating with SWAT for the execution of the warrants in Houston, recovering 

the victim’s vehicle, interviewing the victim, and insuring the execution of an emergency 

protective order against the suspect to further protect the victim from future violence.  Officer 

Thomas could have passed this case on to CID but instead worked above and beyond what is 

normally expected of a patrol officer to help a victim of family violence break away from a 

dangerous relationship. 

For his service and dedication to the City of League City, Officer Thomas was presented a plaque and a gift at the Alumni 

general meeting on Thursday, July 14th. Officer Thomas also received a custom painted Thin Blue Line Tumbler from League 

City resident, Fred Garcia. To learn more about the League City Citizens Police Academy and the Alumni Association visit us at 

lccpaaa.org or on Facebook.  July’s program cosponsored by Awards of Distinction and Kemah Boardwalk. 

July 2016 Officer of the Month 
 

LCPOA Recognizes Alumni Member 

LCPOA (League City Police Officers Association) recognized 

Alumni first vice president Theresa Compton for her efforts in 

helping to develop their web-based communication and data 

system. Theresa also developed the LCCPAAA website. Thank 

you Theresa for everything you do for the Alumni!  

  

 

 

Ofc Thomas (Left) presented with custom 

painted Thin Blue line tumbler from League 

City Resident Fred Garcia (Right). Also 

pictured Alumni President Jack (middle) 

https://www.facebook.com/lccpaaa
http://www.lccpaaa.org/

